Mr Sam Okwulehie
Kenya Airways 
Bedfont Road
Staines
Middlesex 
TW19 7NL
Fax: 020 8745 5027    Phone: 020 8759 7366    E-mail: contact@kenya-airways.com

Dear Mr. Okwulehie,

I am writing in regard of Lydia Besong a national of Cameroon and resident of Greater Manchester, due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Kenya Airways flight KQ101 on Monday 21st December 2009 at 19:00.


In Cameroon Lydia was a member of the Southern Cameroon National Council (SCNC). The SCNC is an organisation that campaigns peacefully for the freedom and liberation of Southern Cameroon (English Speaking Cameroon). Because of her affiliation with this political group Lydia endured terrible persecution; she was imprisoned, tortured and raped by one of the uniformed guards. If Lydia was forced to return to Cameroon she would face the same persecution and her life would be in grave danger. This is compounded by the fact that on her arrival to the country she would be handed to the very same authorities that persecuted her for her political beliefs.


Since coming to the UK Lydia has been an asset to the community; her debut play “How I Became an Asylum Seeker” was performed to a packed house and rapturous applause at the Zion Theatre in Hulme, Manchester on 3rd December. She is on the management committee of Women Asylum Seekers Together (WAST) and her husband Bernard, who also faces deportation, has been instrumental in opening Manchester's first voucher exchange network.


Lydia's MP, Paul Rowen, has supported Lydia’s campaign to stay stating "I believe Lydia has a genuine case for political asylum and I don't say that about every case I see." Former Rochdale MP Sir Cyril Smith is also backing Lydia and Bernard's case and wrote to the Home Secretary on their behalf. Furthermore, Reverend Graham Lindley, Parish Priest at St Anne's Church, Belfield, Rochdale, has backed Bernard and Lydia to the hilt. He is calling on the Home Office to grant them leave to remain in this country.


English PEN, an organization that campaigns for the right to free speech for writers worldwide, has given strong support to Lydia’s campaign stating; 

"This is a blow for freedom of speech. With this detention, Lydia’s fledgling literary career will be cut short. It is astonishing that the UK plans to deport someone who has been seeking refuge from a government that attacked her, just for exercising her right to free expression."


The United States State Department has described the situation in Cameroon as follows: 


"The government's human rights record remained poor, and it continued to commit numerous human rights abuses. Security forces committed numerous unlawful killings; they regularly engaged in torture, beatings, and other abuses, particularly of detainees and prisoners. Impunity was a problem in the security forces. Prison conditions were harsh and life-threatening. Authorities arbitrarily arrested and detained Anglophone citizens advocating secession, local human rights monitors and activists, and other citizens."


[As quoted in the Home Office Border & Immigration Agency January 2008 Country of Origin Information Report: Cameroon, pp 19]


I am requesting that your airline refrains from the business of willingly transporting passengers to situations that endanger their lives. Lydia is a vulnerable woman who is at high risk of being abused by the authorities determined to punish her for her political beliefs and affiliations. The police force, due to their corruption and allegiances will not be able to guarantee Lydia’s safety, which means her human rights are still at great risk on return.

Yours Sincerely,
Name:
Address:
City:                                                      Postcode:                                            Country:
Date:                                                     Email:                                                    Phone:

